Town Of Crawford

P.O. Box 56 * Crawford, Co. 81415-0056 * (970)921-4725 * Fax (970)921-4726

 Town Council Meeting 

January 18, 2017 Wednesday 7:00 PM 
WORK Session
Meeting Minutes
Call to order 

Roll call of members Tammy Broughton resigned

Pledge of Allegiance 

Public Non Agenda Items
Announcements

Library book sale January 27th and 28 Friday  3-7 Saturday 10-1 at the Crawford Town Hall.  Good time to renew your membership.  Please use your library that is how they stay open   

FOCTH raised $7000 for the blinds and the sound board, and kitchen items.  
Fire auxiliary has $5000 grant and they have raised $4000, for a shower room in the fire house.   
Jim Crook – Ask about,” Is the town trying to get a court?”   Joe Oglesby asked what the town’s position was on the court.  Wanda states that the court has never been on the agenda and but it has been discussed but nothing has ever been worked on.  
Ralph Clark read a letter addressing the people heading up the recall.  

Tami Meck – interrupted the meeting to state that Cannabis is off limit in this meeting.

Trish Thibado DC economic from DC Rural Jump start to attract new businesses ask if the town could make a resolution that the town would be an active member of the RJS to bring business to Crawford and Delta County.  This would mean that the business would bring jobs to the town and that the town would then help the business by allowing them some benefit such as no sales tax for a period of time.  The town will work on a resolution. 

Agenda Items – Disaster emergency planning.  The town will have a resolution for disaster planning.  Wanda, Bruce and Cally will attend the February 16th meeting to start the process of emergency planning.   Wanda suggests that the council read the info that was in their packets and mark them up

Cancelled the water/sewer information.  Bruce will have something ready to present to the council at the next meeting.  
Bruce reports –  that he was given a DWUI and that he lost his CDL for a year.  And that is why he cannot operate the plow.  In July he will be able to re-apply to get his CDL.    He Thanks Al and community volunteers for helping out.  
Monitoring schedule will be light this year.  We will be contracting out for bacterial samples.  Lead and copper test this year.  Testing for nitrates. 

Leak out of town that was fixed.   Sewer call outs on Christmas Eve, both call outs were service line, repaired by owner.   And on that note watch what your kids are flushing down the toilet.  They are working on Building maintenance, chlorine house, vehicle and equipment maintenance.   Bruce and Wanda will be attending a meeting with DMEA on broadband.
Cameron Clark – Thanks the town employee’s and thanks the community for their support.  
Mike Tiedeman – he seconds what Cameron said

Chriss Watters reports that the chamber is meeting tonight so he has nothing to report.  Cally adds that the Old timer and new comers Dinner is February 4th at 6:00 in the community room and it is a potluck.  Volunteer of the year. 
John Paton 4ths what Cameron said.
Hetty Todd – Just wanted Bruce to know, that she is proud of him, that no one is perfect and that we all make mistakes
Cally told the town that she and either Al or Bruce would have to deliver the ballot box to the Hotchkiss annex 2 times a week and then the before the election we will take it to Hotchkiss every day after 4:00 pm.  That will add extra expense to the cost of the election.  She is working on W2’s and 1099’s.  
Announcements 

Wanda Gofforth
Thanked Bruce and Al for the great job on the streets after seeing Paonia and Hotchkiss our roads are fantastic.   
Wanda attended a Mayors meeting in Montrose, CML was there she stated that she received a lot of information that will be helpful.  Help the mayors have an outreach program to help and assist each other.  
She will also attending the DMEA broadband meeting.

She also announced that we would be looking for a new council member because Tammy Broughton had resigned.  Wanda had no comment because she had not yet read Tammy’s resignation because she had been in Montrose all day.

The next meeting will be February 1st.  Discuss water/sewer
Meeting adjourned 8:30pm 

